REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS (July 2018)
REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – Councillor Meaden
I attended the meeting between the Parish Council, PDC and the developers of Huntick Road site. I have to say that I found it very interesting but you will have heard the detail from others by now Another meeting takes place next week.
The July Council meeting of PDC has been cancelled due to lack of business.
In my civic role as Vice-Chairman I attended an annual Review of the Dorset Scouts and as ever found that they are doing so much and travelling all over the world. Our young people have been helping plumb in drinking water supplies in Kenya, transporting supplies into the mountains of Nepal (mainly on their backs) and visiting China where they helped on reinstatement works due to land subsidence following heavy rainfall. Ironically a 4x4 car company wished to take some Dorset Scouts on an off road experience locally here in Dorset and the Scout Association have been unable to obtain insurance because it is considered too dangerous.
I attended a Councillor Briefing on the proposals of NE, EA and RSPB (love all the jargon) to flood parts of Arne for the benefit of wading birds habitat. Although all sorts of monitoring and modelling is taking place by these organisations it seems more important to provide a perfect environment for wading birds than to guarantee the homes of people are not flooded. In part of the presentation it was said by EA that they could categorically guarantee that homes would not be flooded so when a councillor asked if the EA would indemnify homes against the risk of flooding he was told that it was not possible to categorically guarantee this. There was a mix up of when to use historical data and future modelling regarding outputs and the effects of climate change. It was agreed by all that more work needs to be done and a further consultation will take place in the autumn.
I attended a most interesting and very well informed debate about the NHS and Social Care. Some of the facts and figures were staggering. The main line of debate at this meeting was What should and shoudn’t the NHS be providing? The outcomes from this debate will be fed to the government and some of them were quite hard line. Another similar debate will be held later in the year still on the NHS and Social Care but with a different main theme.
As always I am happy to answer questions or listen to comments, suggestions etc. 
REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – Peter Webb
I understand the Wessex Water reservoir site application could be coming to PDC Planning Committee in August. The Huntick Road site is still subject to an acceptable affordable housing numbers.
The background work on the Purbeck Local Plan review is ongoing. Inclusion of many points raised by sensible people is no easy task due to considerations around the NPPF and perceptions of what will be approvable by the examining planning Inspector.
Progress towards the new Dorset Council continues. Clarity on the arrangement for delivery of services and where from after 1st April 2019 I anticipate will not become clear  until quite close to 1st. April. It is likely there will be little ostensible change for some months of the new Council other than the name on the Council tax bills.
Nothing else of import this month other than to endorse Wendy’s report on Arne Moors flooding project. 
